WHEREAS, in the opinion of the budget officer and the auditor, the accounting for the Park Fund should be accomplished as an organizational unit under the control of the General Fund as is the Police Fund, and

WHEREAS, there is not sufficient funds appropriated in Police Fund Materials and Services to continue through the FY 80-81 budget year, now, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

- 1. The Park Fund be closed out to the General Fund as is the Pointice Fund effective June 30, 1981; the FY 81-82 budget be prepared showing the Park Fund and Police Fund as an organizational unit under the General Fund.
- 2. That the sum of \$500 be transferred from the Police Fund Personal Services to Police Fund Materials and Services.

Adopted by the Aurora City Council at a regular meeting of the Council on the 26 day of may, 1981.

Rod Yoder- Maxor

ATTEST:

Kathryn L. Jeskey-City Recorder